At An Audit Meeting / Work Session

Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 29th day of November, 2006

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

                                George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                                Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

                                Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Also Present:         Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk

1.    Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag led by Ed Bailey, Middlehope.

2.    Moment of Silence
3.    Additional Items for the Agenda

10. b. Discussion:  Peckham Supplies

12. c. Colden Park Update

4.    Approval of Audit

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Audit as presented in the amount of $1,538,645.89, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

5.    Assessor

a. A. R. Fuel Certiorari Defense

Michael Fogarty, Sole Assessor, came forward for this item.  The original amount for the Audit conducted by Barry Schuyler, CPA, was for $3,000.00.  Based on the number of years involved, the cost exceeded the original approval by $2,000.00.  The Audit was conducted for years ending 2002, 2003, 2004 and 2005. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the additional $2,000.00, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

b. Exemption for Persons 65 years old or older and for Persons with a Disability

Michael Fogarty, Sole Assessor, came forward for this item.  This is a proposed Local Law is for exemptions for people 65 and older and Persons with Disabilities.  Under new legislation, the ceiling levels for those who quality for the real property tax for senior citizens has been increased to $26,000.00.  The graduated reductions increases from $32,400.00 up to $34, 400.00.  (See attached for specific numbers.)  We will bring this back on Monday to schedule a Public Hearing.        

6.    Recreation Department

a. Request to Post for Reservoir Caretaker Position

This is a request from Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, to post for the position of Reservoir Caretaker.  The rate of pay for this position is $38,522.00 and is in the 2007 budget.  

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to authorize the posting of Reservoir Caretaker, at a rate of $38,552.00 per year, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
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b. Request to Canvas List for Recreation Leader Positions (2)

This is a request from Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, to canvas the resident list from Orange County for two Recreation Leaders.  This would be a promotional position.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the Director of Personnel to canvas the Orange County Resident List for Recreation Leaders, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0. 

7.    Police Department:  Budget Transfer

This is a request from Police Chief Charles Kehoe, to transfer $14,520.00 from the Contingency Fund to account #3120.450.  This is due to the rapidly rising fuel increases this year.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to transfer $14,520.00 from the Contingency Fund to account #3120.450, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

8.    Personnel

a. Purchase of Computer

This is a request from Roseanne Smith, Administrative Assistant, to purchase a computer and printer for her office.  She spoke with Tom Masten, Data Processing, and he assured her the purchase would not exceed $1,200.00.  Funds need to be taken out of the Computer Reserve Fund. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to authorize the use of the Computer Reserve Fund not to exceed $1,200.00, for the purchase of a computer and printer, seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the purchase of a computer and printer, in the amount not to exceed $1,200.00, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

b. Request to Hire

      This is a request from Roseanne Smith, Administrative Assistant, to hire Charlene 

      Black, as Administrative Assistant Aide for her department.  The rate of pay will be 

      $15.00 per hour to commence on November 30, 2006.  Andrew Zarutskie, Town 

      Clerk, has sent a memo indicating he is in agreement with her recommendation.    

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the hire of Charlene Black, 

      as Administrative Assistant Aide, at a rate of $15.00 to commence on November 30, 

      2006, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, wanted everyone to know that Mrs. Black has been 

      his First Deputy for almost five years.  Neither she nor you will know how much he 

      will miss Mrs. Black.  She has been the perfect Deputy Town Clerk and has been his 

      right hand lady for almost five years.  He will miss her so much.  This opportunity 

      came up for her to better herself, so there was no way he would stand in her way.  He 

      wanted everyone to know that he will miss Charlene like heck.  
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9.    Town Clerk’s Office:  Appointment of Deputy

This is a request from Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, to hire Deborah A. Smith, as First Deputy Town Clerk.  Her starting date will be December 11, 2006 and rate of pay will be $14.3029 per hour.  He feels he has found the perfect person.  She may not fill Charlene’s shoes but will come close.  Mrs. Smith lives in the Town of Newburgh.  At this time Mr. Zarutskie asked Mrs. Smith to join us at the table.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the appointment of Deborah A. Smith as First Deputy Town Clerk at a rate of $14.3029 per hour to commence on December 11, 2006, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

10.   a. Highway Department:  Budget Transfer

This is a request from Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to transfer funds as follows:

        From                                                       To                                           Amount

5142.0100 Snow Removal Labor         5110.0450 Motor Oil & Fuel         $15,000.00

5112.0100 Permanent Improvement    5110.0412 Street Paving &             $12,000.00

                       Labor                                                 Resurfacing Materials                 

5112.0412 Permanent Improvement    5110.0412 Street Paving &             $17,239.00

                   & Resurfacing Materials                       Resurfacing Materials

5140.0100 Drainage Labor                   5110.0412 Street Paving &

                                                                                 Resurfacing Materials   $35,000.00

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the above transfers, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

b.    Chipping Discussion

Councilman Woolsey asked that the voucher for Peckham be held from the Audit.  He never received an answer from the Highway Department why we received inferior product Peckham gave us last year.  Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said he would like to speak to Mr. Woolsey privately about this matter because it has to do with the bid from last year.  

11.   Rezoning Requests:

a. Lands of Fisher (Route 17K)

Attached is a Rezoning Petition for an amendment of the Zoning Code of the Town of Newburgh for veterinarian offices and related services necessary to be rezoned to IB or a Professional Overlay.  Marcia A. Jacobowitz, Attorney for the client and Dr. James Fischer came forward for this.  Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained that during the Comprehensive Plan process, Dr. Fischer appeared in front of us and requested a rezoning change to IB.  Subsequently, the Town Board in reviewing the rezoning measures considered a change from R1 to R1 / Office Overlay.  However, in reviewing prior Zoning Board decisions, it was discovered that a Code was interpreted so that professional offices do not include veterinarian offices.  Veterinarian Offices are allowed only in the AR district.  The change to either IB or Professional Office Overlay would not obtain the goal Dr. Fischer is looking for, which is to utilize some of the out buildings on his property.  Supervisor Booth mentioned all veterinary offices should be in the AR zone but none of them are. Most of the offices are pre-existing.  Councilman Woolsey said he knows for sure that Dr. Fischer and at least two other veterinary offices have gone in front of the Zoning Board of Appeals.  Ms. Jacobowitz explained that in 2000, Dr. Fischer did obtain a variance for a veterinary office to operate on this property.  What he is facing now is an expansion because it is non-conforming use.  To be able to use the out buildings on the property, which have been there for years, they need to be able to rezone the property.  It seems to the logical fit having to the north residential, IB to the east, south being Industrial, which is the airport, to allow a veterinary office or a 
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professional office.  Mr. Taylor explained that we would need a map change, bulk table change and a text change.  Inside kenneling would be required.  Dr. Fischer spoke up and explained that the residents in the area have no objection to the change.  The Board members are in agreement that it should be rezoned to IB.  Supervisor Booth said we will put this request on our tour list and bring it back on December 13, 2006.

b. Lands of Michael and Mary Keane

Patricia Brooks, representative for Brooks and Brooks, PC, came forward for this item.  The property in question is located on Pavilion Road off Route 9W.  This is a request to rezone the property.  The Fire District has questions pertaining to this property.  Supervisor Booth suggests the Town Board add this on their list of properties to be toured.  We will bring this back for December 13, 2006.  

      c.  Lands of Patel (Meadow Avenue)

Vincent Doce, of Doce Associates, came forward to explain this item.  This is a request to rezone the property located at the corner of Starrow Drive and Charlile Circle.  It is currently zoned R-3 with the potential of being changed back to B.  A 5,800 square foot office building is being planned for that parcel. (See attached letter for specifics.)  Supervisor Booth asked to have this property put on the list to be toured and to be brought back on December 13, 2006.  

d.  Lands of J & P Ventures LLC

Vince Doce, Doce Associates representative came forward for this item.  This property is located behind Ethan Allen Furniture store at Chestnut Lane and Route 32.  It is proposed to be an indoor storage facility.  This property is divided.  The front portion is zoned B and the rear is zoned R3.  The property that is requesting a zone change is the back property from R3 to B.  Supervisor Booth said he would like to add this property to the list to be toured and put it back on for December 13, 2006. 

e.    Newburgh Plaza LLC

      This is a request from Jacobowitz and Gubits, LLP for a zoning change for Newburgh 

      Plaza, LLC.  The attached is the petition which seeks clarification and regulate the 

      provision of veterinarian services as an accessory use to a retail pet store.  Supervisor 

      Booth suggested to place this property on our list of tours and bring it back on 

      December 13, 2006.

12.   Engineering:

a. Route 9W Steel Water Main Replacement & D.A.T. – Filtration

This is a request from Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, to establish capital projects for the Route 9W Steel Water Main Replacement and the D.A.T. Filtration engineering design studies.  The two projects will total $57,700.00.  The Engineering Designs will be done by Stearns and Wheler.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the transfer of $57,700.00 from the Capital Reserve Account to set up two Capital Project accounts for the Route 9W Steel Water Main Replacement and the D.A.T. Filtration, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0

b. Hire Full Time Laborer for Sewer Department

      This is a request from Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, to hire David Leroy as a laborer    

      for the Sewer Department.  Mr. Leroy is already an employee for the Town of  

      Newburgh so all employment requirements have been met.  This is only a transfer.   

      The starting salary is per the CSEA contract with a start date of December 28, 2006.  

      This date is because Mr. Leroy needs to complete his probation.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woodsy to hire David Leroy as a laborer for the 

      Sewer Department, effective December 28, 2006 and a salary per the CSEA contract, 
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      seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woodsy – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

c. Colden Park Update

The cost estimate for Colden Park is $600,000.00.  Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town will contact Mr. Goodfriend, our Bond Council and have a resolution prepared.  He will have a report on the status of this at our next meeting.

13.   Purchase of Town Owned Property:

a. Paper Road:  Roosevelt Avenue

This is a request from Gorbally Gartland and Rappleyea, LLP, who represent Kenneth Glusker, who would like to purchase tax map lots 52-6-6.1 and 52-4-4.1.  It came to light that the Town has a water main that crosses both those parcels.  Mr. Glusker would like to use the entire parcel to build two single family homes but needs the Town’s approval to do so, and is asking for conveyance of the paper street.  Mr. Glusker would need zero clearance from the Town to run septic lines and fields over the paper street.  The Town Board would like to bring this back at another time when either the client or the attorney for the client can be present.  (Map is attached for specifics.)

b. Paper Road:  Stone Street Extension

This is a request from F.L.G. & T. Realty, LLC, to purchase the paper road located between Tax Maps 84-2-1.2 and 84-5-1.  They have had an appraisal done on this property and the value was determined to be $350.00.  The Town Board at this time is not in favor of that and Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, will convey that to the client’s attorney.  (Attached is all the paperwork on this item.)

14.   County Owned Property

      This is a request from McCarey, Orange County Real Property Tax Service 

      Agency, for the Town of Newburgh to look into County owned properties on S. 

      Plank Road (52-4-1) and Route 52 (52-4-2).  (See attached map for specific areas.) 

15.   Supervisor:  Budget Transfer

      This is a request from Supervisor Booth to transfer $1,000.00 from account 

      #1220.0499 (other) to account #1220.0461 (Office Supplies). 

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the transfer of $1,000.00   

      from account #1220.0499 to account #1220.0461, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woodsy – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

16.   Discussion Set Backs and Buffers

         Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained that he has all the comments from 

         both the Town Board and the Public on this matter and we need to schedule a 

         Special Meeting to discuss this matter further.  It is suggested to have David Schiff

         from Saccardi & Schiff resent at this meeting.  The suggested date and time for this 

         meeting is December 6, 2006, at 9:00 a.m.

17.   Labor Relations:  Approval of Voucher

This is a request to approve the voucher for Michael Richardson, Labor Relations Consultant, in the amount of $2,001.00.  This voucher was for Fact finding on November 25, 2006, for 13.6 hours for a total of $1,904.00 and mileage and tolls in the amount of $97.00.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the voucher in the amount of $2,001.00, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – aye; Mr. Booth - aye.
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Adjournment

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn the Audit Meeting of November 29, 2009 at 9:41 p.m. , seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey  --- yes; Mr. Benedict --- yes;  Mr. Piaquadio --- yes; Mrs. Greene --- yes;  Mr. Booth --- yes.   Motion passed 5-0.




             Respectfully submitted,

___________________________                   ________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk                   Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk

